
EPA Programs and Activities Selected by State Single Points of Contact for Intergovernmental Review 
under State SPOC Procedures pursuant to 40 CFR Part 29. 

 

California:  The State of California selects all eligible federal assistance programs for review. In addition, 
all State agencies are required to submit their notice for any federal assistance pursuant to the State 
Administrative Manual (SAM) Section 0912 to the State Clearing House (SCH). Furthermore, in 
accordance with Assembly Bill (AB) 1348 (Irwin, State Clearinghouse), the SCH is responsible for 
reporting on all federal assistance applied for and received in California, regardless of whether programs 
and activities are subject to Intergovernmental Review under Executive Order (EO) 12372. 

 

Please be aware that the California SCH only accepts applications for Federal financial assistance online. 

To facilitate this reporting process, the California SCH advises applicants for EPA funding for projects that 
will be carried out in California to follow these steps: 

1. Visit the online submission portal: https://cfda.opr.ca.gov 

2. Enter your Assistance Listing number (formerly known as Catalog of Federal Domestic Assistance 
number) listed in the 3rd category. 

3. Complete all required fields as prompted. 

Indiana: Only state agencies are required to have their applications reviewed. Non-state entities are not 
required to submit applications for review.   (Covers all programs under the Executive Program). Contact: 
Lkenworthy@sba.in.gov  

Kentucky: Reviews all programs covered by the Executive Order. Contact: DLG.ECH@ky.gov 

 

Maryland:  Covers all programs under the Executive Order, including more programs listed on their 
clearinghouse site (Clearinghouse Review Process (maryland.gov), Contact: 
mdp.clearinghouse@maryland.gov 

 

Missouri: Reviews all programs covered by the Executive Order. Contact: Sara.VanderFeltz@oa.mo.gov 

 

Nevada: Reviews all programs covered by the Executive Order. Contact: grants@ofa.nv.gov 

 

New Hampshire: Reviews all programs covered by the Executive Order. Contact: grants@ofa.nv.gov 
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Utah:  Will review all programs under the Executive Order, but the following sentence needs to be 
included: “Only applications for EPA financial assistance subject to Intergovernmental Review submitted 
by Utah state agencies have been selected for SPOC review. Applications by local governments, nonprofit 
organizations and other entities are not reviewed by the Utah SPOC. Utah state agencies are to submit 
their applications to stategrants@utah.gov”. Contact: stategrants@utah.gov  

 

Virgin Islands:  Reviews all programs covered by the Executive Order. Contact: Jenifer.Oneal@omb.vi.gov 

 

No other SPOCs have selected EPA programs and activities subject to Intergovernmental Review for SPOC 
review. 
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